
 
PARISH TEAM  

 

FR KYM SPURLING  

(PARISH PRIEST) 
 

TASH SOUTER 

(PASTORAL ASSOCIATE) 
 

SINDI KINLOCH 

(PARISH ASSISTANT) 
 

PAULINE LAI  

(FINANCE OFFICER) 
 

PARISH ADMIN OFFICE 
 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 

PH: 8264 7590 OR 8264 7093 
 

EMAIL:  

office@paramodcath.com.au 

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 
 

OFFICE HOURS:  

TUESDAY-FRIDAY: 9AM-2PM 
 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

171 KESTERS ROAD,  

PARA HILLS 5096 
 

ST JOHN XXIII CHURCH 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 
 

BAPTISMS  

BOOKINGS TO BE MADE 

THROUGH THE PARISH OFFICE. 
 

MARRIAGES  

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 
 

REGIONAL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOLS 
 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S  

(PRIMARY) 8251 9500 

CARIGNANE ST,  

WYNN VALE 5127 
 

GLEESON COLLEGE  

(SECONDARY) 8282 6600 

40-60 SURREY FARM DRIVE,  

GOLDEN GROVE 5125 
 

PARISH CHILD  

PROTECTION OFFICERS 
 

THERESE MEYERS: 0421 533 761 

ANGELA ZAKARIAS:  

0401 205 636 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

 

Bulletin Vol 20 
Issue 13 

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the custodians of this region.  
Let us share and learn together for reconciliation and justice. 

23rd April 2023 
3rd Sunday of Easter, Year A - White 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE: http://paramodcath.com.au 

ARCHDIOCESE WEBSITE: www.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

MASS TIMES 

Reconciliation (Confession)  
Saturday after 9.15am Mass at Holy Trinity 

and 5.30pm at St John XXIII 

 

Parish Bulletin 
 
 

If you would like to receive the 
bulletin via email  

please contact us at  
bulletin@paramodcath.com.au  

 
 
 
 

STAY FOR A CUPPA! 
 

Next weekend we will have  
our monthly Cuppa after Mass. 

 

Donations of food would  
be gratefully received  

and can be left  
in the kitchen prior to Mass.  

 

Volunteers will be needed  
to assist with setting up,  

serving and clean up  
after all Masses 

 

ANZAC Day 
 

Please Note: 
Mass on ANZAC Day,  

25th April will be at  
10am at St John XXIII 

 

There will be no 9.15am Mass on that day. 
 

Everyone is invited to stay for  
a cuppa with Anzac biscuits following Mass. 

Planned Giving Envelopes 
 

Thank you very much for your continuous  
support of the parish through  
the Planned Giving Program. 

 

The next round of envelopes have been  
prepared and can be found at the back  

of the Church. Please collect the bundle with 
your name on it as this will help the parish  

save on postage costs. 
 

If you do not receive envelopes but give to our  
Parish via electronic methods there is also an  

envelope for you with your receipt. 
 

If you are not already supporting the Parish 
through the Planned Giving Program but 

would like to join  
or if you wish to change your method of giving 

please contact Pauline at the Parish Office  
Fridays on 8264 7590 

or via email at finance@paramodcath.com.au 



RESPONSORIAL PSALM:  Lord, you will show us the path of life. 

Readings for Sunday, 30th April 2023 

 1st Reading Acts    2:14, 36 - 41 

2nd Reading 1 Pt   2:20 - 25 

Gospel Jn 10:1 - 10 

Saints & Feast Days  
 

24th Apr St Fidelis of Sigmaringen 
25th Apr ANZAC Day 
26th Apr St Mark 
27th Apr St Louis Grignion de Montfort 
28th Apr St Peter Chanel 
29th Apr St Catherine of Siena 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

APRIL BABIES 
 

26th Apr Grace Healey 

29th Apr Fr Peter Milburn 

 David Zagari 

Our Community’s Prayer Petitions  
 

PLEASE NOTE: THE NAMES ON THE SICK LIST WILL REMAIN  
FOR TWO MONTHS ONLY UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTIFIED. 

 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST: Please note that names can only be added to 
this list by immediate family, or the ill person themselves 

 (for reasons of privacy). 
 

Please Remember in your Prayers 
Those who are sick, especially:  

 

Margaret Penny, Theresa Camilleri, Corrie Bowman, 
Martha Fernandez, Carmel Adams, Vesna Zagar,  

Kim Pope, Anne Hughes, David Truman, Bruce Tilley, 
Anne Valentine, Ken Randell, Mary Rose Probst,  
Emelia Pudelek, Maria Trotta, Joan Walmsley,  

Lil Buckley, Pat Collins, Margaret Pitt,  
Anne Van Der Arend, Patricia Kopf, Darcy Ridley,  

Jayden Lee, Maria Hand, Molly Holmes,  
Asher Caudle, Emma Gammon, David North,  

Elijah Neri, Marg Dolman, Sean Molloy,  
Antoinette Pascale, Charlotte Fussell, Reta Lockyer, 

John MacGrath, Mary Redmond, Graham Speed,  
Marlen Piineda, Rosa Maria Santos, Betty Roper,  
Imperia De Ionno, Julie Reimann, Gerry Canavan,  

Kay Kennedy, Gary Lockyer, Rita Robinson,  
Yvonne Summers, Sr. Marleen Dewar OLSH 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL  
HQ: 1300 729 202 from 9.00am — 1.00pm 

or www.vinnies.org.au  

St Vincent de Paul  
Modbury Conference 

 

We hope everyone had a happy Easter. 
Six calls again this week for  
ten adults and nine children,  

with three of the calls for Dernancourt. 
 

Across SA, Vinnies is again conducting  
a Winter Appeal, and this year as ever, the funds are 

vital to Conference and Society finances.  
There will be envelopes distributed  

on the weekend of May 13th and 14th.  
Your contributions go directly into the Conference  

finances to enable the purchase of Gift Cards  
to enable the purchase of perishables. 

 

Our pantry still has room for  
Tinned Peas/Beans, Tinned Meat,  

Pasta and Margarine  
and your support in provision of these items  

would be much appreciated. 

Mother’s Day Raffle 
 

Raising Funds for Catherine House 
 

1st Prize - Basket of Goodies Cosmetics 
2nd Prize - Bottle of Bubbles (Prosecco) 

3rd Prize - Box of Lindt Chocolates 
 

Tickets on sale after 6pm & 8am Masses 
from 15th April until 7th May 

at a cost of just $1 
 

Raffle will be drawn on Tuesday 9th May. 

Marian Procession 
Save the date 

 

The 2023 Marian Procession will be held on  
Sunday May 21st starting at the Pioneer Women’s  

Memorial Gardens (next to the Torrens Parade 
Ground on King William Rd), processing up  

King William St into Victoria Square.  
This year, we celebrate the Feast of the Visitation  

in line with the 2023 World Youth Day theme.  
The Procession will commence at 2pm and all are 

invited to attend with their parish or community.  
Group assembly will begin from 1.30pm.  

Unless there is a severe weather warning the  
procession will take place, however  

it will conclude in St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral  
rather than Victoria Square.   

For more information, please contact the  
Events Office on P: 8210 8220. 

Multicultural Dinner 
 

A fundraising evening for Maliana, Timor Leste. 
To be held at St John XXIII on  

Saturday May 6th 
following the 6.00pm Mass. 

Featuring a variety of casseroles and desserts. 
Cost $15.00 BYO Drinks and glasses 

Tea and Coffee supplied. 
 

Tickets available after all Masses 
on 15/16, 22/23 and 29/30 April 

or by phoning Marg and Rob Whennan 
Ph: 8251 1577 

 

Raffle tickets also available.  
Raffle drawn on May 6th. 

Legion of Mary 
 

Our Lady of Magura Praesidium is meeting weekly at 
Holy Trinity Church in the Cry Room  

on Saturdays at 1 pm.  
All welcome to come along. 

 

Our Lady of Magura pray for us  



GOSPEL ACCLAMATION:  Alleluia, alleluia!  Lord Jesus, make your word plain to us,  
make our hearts burn with love when you speak.  Alleluia!  

Parish Keys 
 

If you no longer need to access the Mass centres  
due to a change in your commitments  

as a minister or for group activities  
we ask that you please return  
your keys to the Parish Office.  Please Note: 

 

Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion  
will be held instead of Mass  

Wednesday 3rd May  
at 7.00pm at Holy Trinity  

as Fr Kym will be unavailable to celebrate  
Mass on that day. 

 

SAFETY FIRST 
 

Please remember the carparks are  

shared zones and for safety  

the speed limit is 10kph (walking pace). 

REFLECTION ON THE GOSPEL 
The Road to Emmaus 

 

The report of the encounter with Christ on the road to 
Emmaus may be one of the best known resurrection 

stories. The disciples were probably returning from the 
celebration of Passover. At first they do not  

recognise Jesus. However, they are not reluctant to 
describe the events of the past few days, and to admit 
that they had considered Jesus the fulfillment of their 

messianic expectations. As Jesus shows how the 
Scriptures really pointed to him, their hearts burn  
within them. Their religious tradition was being  
interpreted for them in a new and exciting way.  

Finally, it is in the breaking of the bread that their eyes 
are opened, and they recognise Jesus.  

The revelatory unfolding is now complete.  
 

© Dianne Bergant CSA  

 
 

St Francis Xavier’s 
 

The children of St Francis Xavier school reflected on 
the choice Jesus made to enter the city of Jerusalem. 
Each class decorated their classroom door to reflect 

the Gospel of Jesus entering Jerusalem on a donkey. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Gleeson College 

During Week 8 Gleeson College celebrated  
Harmony Week, which promoted inclusivity, respect 

and coming together where “everyone belongs”.  
For more information please visit 

https://www.harmony.gov.au/ 

Thank You 
 

DIVINE MERCY SUNDAY 

Thank you to all who generously  

assisted setting up and participated in 
many roles for the celebration on  

Divine Mercy Sunday 16th April.  
 

Thanks also to all who attended,  

parishioners, & visitors.  

Your participation made the day  

                           special and meaningful.  

                            May God bless you all. 

Henley Parish Praise and Worship Family Night 
 

Join with others from parishes around 
Adelaide for an evening of worship on 

Wednesday May 31st.  
The event will begin with finger food  

in the Henley Parish Church Hall  
from 6.30pm,  

also allowing time for gathering and connection.  
There will be a live band providing great music,  

a guest speaker, prayer teams and the sacrament  
of Reconciliation will be available.  
Please use the QR link to register.  

Any enquiries to Barb Conlon M: 0439 305 543  
or the Henley Beach Parish Office P: 8356 8888  



BULLETIN DEADLINE: TUESDAY 3PM          Email Address for Bulletin Notices: bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 

 

 

 

THE SOUTHERN CROSS 
 

The April/Easter edition of the Southern Cross  

is available for free from both Mass Centres 

or online at www.thesoutherncross.org.au 

Altar Server Training 
 

Altar Server training is conducted fortnightly.  
Next training is on 

Saturday 29th April 2023,  
11am at Holy Trinity, 

for all existing Altar Servers and those  
wishing to become Altar Servers.  

 

All the children preparing for their Sacraments  
are encouraged to join this beautiful ministry.  

 

        Please contact 
        Michelle Selvan 0405 072 075 
       Phyllis Truman  0438 873 270 

 

 Mon 24th Apr Bowls Group          1pm St John XXIII 

 Tue 25th Apr Reachout Morning Tea (following 10am Mass)  St John XXIII 

 Wed 26th Apr Seniors Social Group         1pm Holy Trinity 

 Thur 27th Apr Multicultural Melodies  10am - 12noon St John XXIII 

 Sat 29th Apr Altar Server Training       11am Holy Trinity 

 Sat 29th Apr Legion of Mary          1pm Holy Trinity 

 Sun 30th Apr Divine Mercy     2.30pm Holy Trinity 

DIVINE MERCY AT 
HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

 

The next Divine Mercy Devotion will be on 
Sunday, 30th April at 2.30pm  

at Holy Trinity Church,  
171 Kesters Rd, Para Hills. 

DEVELOPMENT FUND 2023 
 

Congratulations to our winner 
 

No 14, Pauline Lai 
Drawn by Barbara Mathews  

                     for Gwen Barry 
 

Please contact: Barbara Mathews 8258 8806 
for more information. 

Reach Out Diary Dates 
 

Tuesday 25th April 2023 
 

ANZAC Day 
 

Everyone is invited to stay for a chat, reminisce on the 
day and have a 'cuppa' with Anzac biscuits after 
the 10.00 am ANZAC Day Mass at St John XXIII. 

 

Maureen Kenny 
Reach Out President 

Mobile: 0418 821 859 

Palms Australia 
Communities in Africa, Asia and the Pacific are  

seeking Australians from a variety of professions and 
trades to share their skills and knowledge with those 

who have few other chances for training. Build  
enduring global relationships while assisting  

sustainable, self-reliant, community development.  
Explore 35 positions available through Palms Australia 

by scanning the QR code below. Our website also  
includes stories from those currently supported in  

Timor-Leste, Samoa, American Samoa and Thailand. 
For more information contact P: 02 9560 5333  
or M: 0422 472 567 or visit www.palms.org.au 

http://www.palms.org.au

